
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
TO:   Dr. Carol Kelley, Superintendent of Schools 

   Board of Education 

 

FROM:  Paul Starck-King, Assistant Superintendent of Finance and Operations 

 

SUBJECT:  Update Summer 2019 Work Bids 

 

DATE:   February 20, 2019 

 

Information Only 

 

There is the likelihood of needing to convert the community room at Irving to a class room. This is in addition 

to the Lincoln and Longfellow projects for the summer of 2019. No other projects are contemplated at this time. 

 

In the past, these smaller projects have been handled as change orders under the larger Bulley and Andrews 

construction management contract and that is how the Irving Community Room project will be handled this 

year. The specific bids and contracts for the Irving Community Room project will be brought to the board for 

approval in the typical manner. 

 

It is anticipated that the payments for the Irving Community Room project will be larger paid for out of the 

FY2020 budget. 
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